Serving with World Wide New Testament Baptist Missions

Stanley and Marvine Cline

"Let thine eyes be on the field that they do reap, and go thou after them..." Ruth 2:9

2772 Port Republic Rd. Harrisonburg, VA 22801 scline@wwntbm.com

March 27, 2007

Dear Friends and Co-Laborers,

First, we want to apologize for our delay in our spring prayer letter. Several things have come up to put us a little bit late. If "misery loves company," I read just this past week a prayer letter from a missionary friend of ours who said that for his first time ever he was late getting out his regular prayer letter. It is the earliest he's ever been late. Maybe we should claim the same, but I don't think it would be but so accurate. At any rate, here we go again!

Since our December letter, we have been quite busy with many things. Our preaching schedule has been full since we returned from New York in December. Part of our time has been involved with missions conferences and part with pulpit supply. One week snow and ice cancelled services at a church we were scheduled to be in. Four Wednesday nights we were teaching in one church on the subject of missions. We spent two weeks with a church youth group dealing with God's claim on our lives. Next week we are scheduled in a Missions Conference across the state of Virginia, and the following week we are booked for the Easter services in a church we have been in before. After that, we leave for British Columbia for about seven months. We hope to be able to get back in time to get in on some of the colleges' Missions Emphasis weeks.

Between now and the time we leave for British Columbia, we are going to be very busy trying to get all our affairs cared for that need attention between now and next December. This may not seem like much until you have been there, but over the last nearly twenty years we have found that closing one place and moving to another while trying to have our old place in good order takes some juggling and planning and sometimes some preventive maintenance.

Last night we talked to Helmer Lang, the national pastor in Majuro in the Marshall Islands, concerning things we need to order for the school we started there in 1999. We will be ordering graduation supplies, summer school books, and books for next year. Helmer also wants information on using A Beka or BJU DVDs for the high school. They are now building two additional classrooms and are planning on opening 8th grade next year. Helmer said that the school still has a very good reputation and parents are already trying to register their children for next year. We were very much encouraged after talking to him.

Once again and always, we are deeply grateful for the faithfulness of our Lord and also of His people who have stood with us over the years - many for nearly twenty years. God is so good!

Note to churches: In each copy of this letter mailed to a church, we are enclosing a copy of a tract written years ago by Oswald J. Smith entitled "How God Taught Me to Give." I think it is very good and some of you may have used it. It has been out of print for several years, but we have received permission to reprint it. If it will help your missions program, we will be happy to supply them to your church. Just let us know how many you can use and the address to which we should mail them.

His and yours for the harvest,

Stanley and Masseul Clint

World Wide New Testament Baptist Missions, P.O. Box 725, Kings Mountain, NC 28086 office@wwntbm.com (704) 730-1440